KURE BEACH
BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE
JUNE 14, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 4:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Ken Withrow, Chair Priscilla Smith, Secretary
Candace Clark, Co-chair Tony Gonsalves
Elaine Eisberg Ronald Eccleston

Also present: Chuck Keener, Council Ligison
By motion made, second and carried the minutes of the April 12" meeting was approved.
OLD BUSINESS:

A, Tree Planting K. Ave. DOT has given approval for the Town to remove the yellow cones
and replace them with trees. They have restrictions regarding this and Chuck will obtain
a copy of them for the Committee. Ken will create a proposal to show DOT what the
plan is and Chuck will present this plan to DOT for their approval.

B. Standard Signs: This project is on hold.

C. Ailantic Ave. The landscaping is complete and Ken has received a favorable response to
the overall look of Atlantic Ave. Candace reported that the town has weed wacked
gaillardia and lantana plants Ken will meet with Sonny and his men to review what is a
weed and what isn’t.

D. K Ave. improvements. This project is no longer active.

E. Tree City. This project is on hold. When the committee finds out whether or not work on
making Kure Beach a Tree City is viable we can return to the project.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Elaine Eisberg has become a permanent member of the Commitiee. The Committee
needs at least one alfernate.

2. The Council votes on the new budget on Tuesday, April 15%. Our Committee will be
receiving $1,700 for our projected goals.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on July 12" at
4:00PM in the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted

Priscilla Smith



